
 
Galion City Board of Health 

Nursing Division Monthly Report for March 2022 

 
 

COVID-19 Contact tracing 
• A total of 16 new cases of COVID-19 were reported during the month of March. 

  
 

COVID Outbreak Investigations 
• All Hospital associated outbreaks were closed during the month of March.  
• The Outbreak associated with Covert Manufacturing is on it’s third week without new cases and will close 

on 4/7 if no new cases are reported.  
 

COVID-19 Vaccine 
• Total COVID Vaccines administered during the month of March: 28  
• Total COVID vaccines administered: 4,462 
• Total patients immunized with COVID vaccine March 2022: 28 
• COVID vaccine is continuing to be offered to homebound individuals as well as in LTCF as needed. 
• COVID-19 Vaccines continue to be administered at no cost. 
• A Public clinic was held on March 14th at the Grace Point Church. $100 Gift Cards were advertised and 

distributed to persons receiving their first dose. 
• An employee clinic was held on March 14th for Flick Packaging. This included family wishing to receive 

the COVID vaccine.  
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Monthly COVID cases for Galion City 



Communicable Disease 

  
  
 

CMH 
• No home visits were conducted during the month of March.  
• Billing was completed on 3/15/2022 for a total of $880. 
• Jenna is actively working with families and catching up on case needs 

 
Car Seats 

• Seven car seat classes were held during the month of March. 
•  Ten car seats were distributed during the month of March. 
• The quarterly car seat report was submitted to Ann Roderer, regional coordinator on March 25th. 
• Ann Roderer came for a Car Seat Site Visit on 3/16 and met Linda and Jenna. A free 4-day car seat 

training class will occur on June 9,10, 16, and 17. Jason and Linda are expected to attend.  
 
 

Immunizations 
• A total of 19 persons received non-COVID vaccines during the month of February. 
• A total of 45 non-COVID vaccines were administered during the month of February.  
 

Flu 
• Flu vaccine will be pulled this month and returned for reimbursement. 

 
TB Tests 

• Four TST were administered. 
Lead 

• Four blood lead screenings were completed.  
 

Foster Screenings  
• No foster screens were completed. 

 

   
Monthly counts GCHD 

 

ODH - Ohio Disease 
Reporting System 

 

 
Date: 3/28/2022 

 

    
ReportableCondition CaseClassificationStatus CaseID_COUNT 

Rabies - animal NotACase 1 

COVID-19 (call health 
department 
immediately) 

Confirmed 7 

COVID-19 (call health 
department 
immediately) 

NotACase 1 

Syphilis - stage 
Unknown 

Suspected 4 

Chlamydia infection Confirmed 1 
  

 

   

 



Schools 
• St. Joseph School 

o Emily introduced Linda Gillam and Jenna Boliantz to the staff on March 16th.  
o Kara to assist with the needs for the remainder of the year as well as submitting the Hearing and 

Vision reporting Due on June 1st. 
 
 

• Galion City Schools 
o The schools are no longer required to report positive COVID cases or contact trace for students 

and staff. 
o Hearing and Vision Screenings were completed for the 9th and 11th graders including 

rescreenings. This concludes the screenings for the 2021-2022 school year.  
o Jenna is orienting to the schools with Linda 
o Kindergarten Screenings for the 2022-2023 school year will begin on April 20th and 21st. Jenna, 

Linda and Kara will be screening for hearing and vision as well as reviewing immunizations  
 
 

Family and Children First Council 
• FCFC meeting was held on March 21st. It was determined that Jason McBride will continue as the chair 

after Emily’s departure.  
• Shared Planning Meetings began on March 28th.  

 
Staff/ Students/ Mentoring 

• Nothing to report 
 

 
 

Training/ Conferences 
• Emily attended a virtual car seat event on March 7th.  
• Linda and Kara attended the Virtual School Nursing Conference through the Ohio Department of Health 

on March 4th.  
 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Emily Miller, RN, BSN, Director of Nursing  


